
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
This newsletter is kindly photo copied in the office of Joan Pease MP 

 

NEWSLETTER JULY 2017 
 

 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING 
 
Members are invited to attend the next General Meeting 
to be held on Thursday 27 July, 2017, commencing at 
8.00 pm, at the Bayside Uniting Church Hall, 420 
Wondall Road, Manly West. 
 
 

RED SPOTTERS CLUB 
 

Commencing at 7.30 pm, Red Spotters for this month is 
being presented by Ken Webster, who will answer the 
question “Why do I Need to Feed my Orchids”. 
 
 

FEATURE ITEM 
 
This month’s Feature Item will be a presentation by 
John Robertson, from Robertsons Orchids.  John will be 
talking about Paphiopedilums and Phragmipediums.  I 
am sure that we will all learn something new. 
 
 
 

The following members are requested to make 
themselves available for the next meeting: 
 

Judges: Eric Locke, John Rooks, Brent Nicoll, 
Ken Webster, Trevor Heitman 

Associate Judges:  Kev Hamment, Ray Girdlestone 
Scribes: Volunteers required please. 
Supper Stewards:  Ian Want and Bill Sedgwick 
Hostesses: Dot Rooks and Margaret Rieck 
Library : Helen Vickers 
Plant Registrar: Ann Kable 
Plants Worth Noting: Volunteer please. 
Trade Table: Greg Webb 
 

 
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
The next Committee Meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on 
Thursday 3 August, 2017 at the Bayside Uniting 
Church Hall, 420 Wondall Road, Manly West. 
 
 

Xmas in July 17 

 
Our Christmas in July function for 2017 will be held on 
29 July, 2017 at the Wynnum Manly Leagues Club. 
 
If you would like to attend, but haven’t booked yet, 
please phone the Treasurer, John Rooks ASAP, 
because Thursday night will be too late, as 
numbers will be finalised by then.  Cost is $20 per 
head for Members, and $40 for Non-members.  Soft 
drinks, beer and wine will be included, however 
anything else will be at your own cost. 
 
Doors will be open at 6 pm, with nibblies at 6.15 pm, 
and the main meal to be served at 6.30 pm.  (If you 
have any special dietary requirements let one of the 
Hostesses know at the June Meeting please.) 
 
We will be holding our usual Cent Auction, so if you are 
planning on coming along, please bring a prize (one per 
person attending) for the Cent Auction – preferably 
something “Orchid” (please bring something you would 
be happy to win yourself).  Cent Auction tickets will be 
$5 per sheet. 
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The prize for the Main Draw will be a 30 Minute Flight 
for 2 people, donated by Ian Want.  Second prize will be 
a Gift Voucher. 
 
There will also be a Lucky Door prize.  
 
It is a great social night, so come along and relax, enjoy 
a great meal, have lots of laughs, enjoy yourselves with 
your fellow society members, and if you are lucky you 
can win lots of prizes. 
 
 

 

 
SEQ Orchid Display at RNA Show 

2017 
 

 
 

Once again this year local Societies are involved with 
the Orchid display being put on at the Ekka. 
 
The event last year was very successful, with the 
Orchid Display winning the “Mabel Burnett Award for 
Most Effective Display” and First in the Flower and 
Garden Display Internal Studio.  The members helping 
out on the stand were kept very busy, answering many 
and varied questions from the general public, and 
handing out information sheets. 
 
We will also be looking for members to help out as 
stewards on this display, handing out Information 
sheets, and answering questions from the Public.  You 

do not have to be there for the duration – there will be a 
Roster System, usually for a half-day.  If you are 
available please let Barry or Ann Kable know. 
 
We will also be looking for plants to include in the 
Display, so please contact Barry Kable if you have 
something that might be suitable. 
 
 

Orchid Competition at the EKKA 
 

The 140th Royal Queensland Show is on from Friday 
11 August to Sunday 20 August 2017 inclusive. There 
will be a Potted Plants Competition covering 26 
classes, including the following 7 classes for orchids:  
 
Cattleya Hybrid  

Dendrobium Hybrid  

Paphiopedilum including Phragmipedium Hybrids  

Vandaceous including Phalaenopsis Hybrids  

Australian Native Hybrid  

Any Other Genera Hybrid  

Species Any Genera  
 

Prizes will be: First - $15 and certificate; Second - $7 
and certificate; Third - $5 and certificate. Overall 
champion will win $100.  
Entries are open now and will close at 5pm on 4 
August 2017.  If you have a plant that you think 
might be out in time for the Ekka, put the name 
forward to the RNA.  However, if the plant isn’t out 
or suitable for showing, it won’t be a problem if you 
don’t take it along.  Entry fee is $15.00 (non-member 
of RNA), which will include an exhibitor pass.  There is 
no limit on the number of entries other than a maximum 
of 3 entries per class.  
 
For more information, go to the EKKA website: 
https://www.ekka.com.au/competitions/categories/flowe
r-and-garden and download the Show Schedule. 
 
 
 

BAR CODING LABELS 
FOR PLANT SALES 

 
 
The Bar Code Labels Request Form which Members will 
need to use to order Plant Sales Bar code Labels for the 
Spring Show 2017 will be available at the Entry table at 
the next few meetings, or are available from the website.  
 
Remember, it will be a requirement to have these 
barcode labels on your pots, as this is the only 
method our Plant Sales Staff will be using to process 



 

 

the sale of your plants.  You can still put the “old style” 
information Tags on your plants with whatever 
information you want eg species, colour etc. 
 
 
WE ASK THAT MEMBERS PLEASE FILL OUT THIS 
FORM AS SOON AS IS PRACTICABLE, AND RETURN 
TO RAY GIRDLESTONE, EITHER BY EMAIL OR AT A 
MEETING.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE IT TO THE LAST 
MINUTE, AS THESE TAKE TIME TO PRINT AND 
RETURN TO YOU. 
 
It will be extremely difficult to supply these on the 
afternoon of Show Set-up – there will not be enough 
time to enter the details, print the labels and upload 
the information to the Cash Registers. 
 
The contact details on the form are Important, so that 
Ray can contact the member if there is an issue, or to let 
the member know when they are ready for collection. 
 
The most important information required is the number of 
labels required for each dollar value.  Any labels you do 
not use for the Spring Show can be used at any 
EDOS Inc show in the future. 
 
If there are any queries please contact Ray, either on 
3823 4277 or email taketwo@iprimus.com.au 
 
 

51st EDOS SPRING SHOW  
16 & 17 September, 2017 

 
A reminder that our Spring Show will be held 16 and 17 
September, 2017, with judging on Friday night 15 
September, 2017, so it is now a good time to start 
preparing your plants, and to consider how you may be 
able to help out. 
 
Please do not judge your plants at home.  Remember 
that the purpose of our Show is to showcase our 
Orchids to the public.  The more plants we have on the 
Show bench, the more spectacular it looks to the public. 
 

Show Roster - If you are available to help out at the 

Spring Show please put your name in the Show Roster 
book at the next meeting, or contact either Ray, Milton 
or Barry and let them know when you would be 
available to help out, and what job you be able to 
volunteer for. 
 
Even if you can only spare a couple of hours, we 
need as many members as possible to help make 
the show a success, and to share the load, so 
please put your name on the roster!  
 

It’s also an opportunity to spend time getting to know 
other members – for our new members it is an excellent 
opportunity to learn from our more experienced 
growers. 

Catering - Our Catering Convenor Ian would 

appreciate any donations of cakes, slices and cookies 
etc.  Ian will also appreciate assistance in the kitchen, 
especially during the busy times of the day. 

Plant Sales – Our Plant Sales Convenor 

Dick Dorham is looking for assistance in Plant Sales.  If 
you are available to help out, please either see Dick or 
a Committee member, or put your name on the Roster. 
 

Benching Tags – will be available at the July and 

August meetings from Secretary Milton.  They are also 
available for printing from the EDOS Inc Website – 
www.edos.org.au 
 

Plant Sales Bar Code Labels – Please read 
the previous article. 
 

Craft Tags – Craft Tags will be available at 

the July and August EDOS meeting.  If you are unable 
to collect them at the meeting please contact Secretary 
Milton. 

Plant Labels - It is very important when 

benching plants that labels are easy to read and 
correct.  A clearly written label makes it much easier for 
everyone to read, and avoids the possibility of a plant 
being given an incorrect name on the Prize Cards and 
in Competition Results, or even placed in the incorrect 
category.   
For any members who are unsure of, or would like to 
confirm that their plant labels are correct before 
benching, (either spelling or registration of crosses) 
EDOS will have available on Friday night prior to 
benching of plants, the Orchidwiz database for 
members to check their labels. Please see Ann Kable 
or Janelle Girdlestone. 
 

Member Number – If you are unsure of your 

Member Number, please speak to either Ann Kable or 
Janelle Girdlestone.  This number needs to be used if 
you are benching and/or selling plants. 
 

Show Attendance Register - – It is EDOS Inc. 

policy that ALL persons attending; exhibiting; benching 
or selling orchid plants at the Spring Show sign the 
EDOS Inc. Attendance Register, so please make sure 
you sign when you arrive at the Hall. 
 

mailto:taketwo@iprimus.com.au
http://www.edos.org.au/


 

 

Attendance Book – for Insurance Purposes it is 

necessary for Members to sign the Attendance Book 
when helping out at the Show 

Cut Flowers and Greenery – The 

Ladies from the Floral Arrangement section of our show 
are requesting contributions of any orchid flowers, 
bromeliad flowers and Anthuriums, and also greenery 
for their floral arrangements, especially on Saturday, as 
these Floral Arrangements are very popular, and 
supplies usually run low by lunchtime.  
The leaves from the cordylines, flax, anthurium, 
camellia bush, magnolia, strap leaves and crotons are 
great for greenery, along with all the others you kindly 
bring.  We would also be very grateful for containers 
(small or large) suitable for flower arrangements. 
Many thanks in advance to all who help us out.  If in 
doubt please ask Brent Nicoll. 
 

Condition of Sale Plants – Please ensure that 

any plants you may present for sale are virus free, 
clean and NOT recently potted.  Plants need to be 
stable in the pots and not show any insect damage, etc.  
If it is not a plant in the condition you would consider 
purchasing yourself, then please do not put it up for 
sale! 
 
As per our By-Laws, -refer in particular to EDOS Inc By-
Laws 5.6 and 5.7 - plants which are deemed to be of an 
unsuitable standard will be removed from the Sales 
Tables. 
 

Show Schedule - A copy of the Schedule for the 

2017 Spring Show was attached to the June 
Newsletter, and is also available through the EDOS Inc 
website. 
 
There have been some changes made to the Show 
Schedule and General Conditions, so please have a 
read of these to ensure that you are aware of any 
changes that have been made. One change in 
particular is the number of Champion categories. 
 
A reminder also that Entries MUST be tabled and 
available for Judging by 7.30 pm 
 
If you have any queries please feel free to contact 
either the Show Captain Ray Girdlestone, Chief 
Steward Ken Haase, or the President Barry Kable. 
 

Cultural Award June Meeting  
 

Paphiopedilum Leeanum 
 
This orchid is a primary hybrid, being a cross between  
Paphiopedilum insigne x Paphiopedilum spicerianum.  It 
lives in the Bushhouse alongside the Cattleyas and 

Dendrobiums, under 50% shadecloth.  It is currently 
potted in a plastic washup dish, about 350 mm across, 
because I couldn’t find a pot big enough!  Once it 
started flowering, I moved it under cover to protect the 
flowers from damage.  I fertilise once a month with a 
mix of Seasol and Powerfeed, other than that it gets 
“whatever whenever”. 
 

Gary Schiskin 
 

 
 
 

Guest Speaker Bill Thoms  
 
Internationally recognized speaker, orchid hunter, 
breeder and grower extraordinaire Bill Thoms will be 
presenting talks on Bulbophyllum and Orchid culture at 
the Coolum Civic Centre, Jack Morgan Park, Park 
Street, Coolum on 19 August, 2017 between 10 am and 
1 pm. 
The event is being hosted by Noosa District Orchid and 
Foliage Society.  Cost will be $5, and booking are 
essential.  If you are interested please contact Phil 
Barry on email pcbarry @westnet.com.au 

 
 
 

 
 
What: Maroochydore Orchid Society Inc 
Where: Millwell Road East, Maroochydore 
When: 4 and 5 August, 2017 
 
What: Logan And District Orchid Society 



 

 

Where: Springwood State School 
When: 26 and 27 August, 2017  
 
What: ANOS (Qld) Kabi Group Inc 
Where: Strathpine Community Centre, 119 Gympie 

Road, Strathpine 
When: 26 and 27 August, 2017 
 

What: North Brisbane Orchid Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 26 and 27 August, 2017 
 

What: Nambour Orchid Show 
Where: Uniting Church Hall, Coronation Ave, 

Nambour 
When: 1 and 2 Sept, 2017  
 

What: Redlands Orchid Show 
Where: Donald Simpson Centre, 172 Bloomfield 

St, Cleveland 
When: 2 September, 2017  
 
What: Lockyer Valley Orchid Society Orchid & 

Flower Show 
Where: Laidley Cultural Centre, Laidley-Plainland 

Road, Laidley 
When: 7-9 September, 2017 
 
What: West Brisbane Orchid Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 9 and 10 September, 2017  
 
What: EDOS Inc Spring Show 
Where: Bayside Uniting Church Hall, 420 

Wondall Road, Manly West. 
When: 16 and 17 September, 2017 
 
What: Glasshouse Country Orchid Show 
Where: Beerwah Community Hall, Peachester Rd, 

Beerwah 
When: 22 and 23 September, 2017  
 
What: Bribie Island Orchid Show 
Where: The Orchid House, 1

st
 Avenue, Bribie 

Island 
When: 30 September and 1 October, 2017  
 
What: Queensland Orchid Society 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 21 and 22 October, 2017  
 
What: Nambour Orchid Species Show & Trade 

Fair 
Where: Uniting Church Hall, Coronation Ave, 

Nambour 
When: 27 and 28 October, 2017 
 
What: North Moreton Orchid Council Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 28 and 29 October, 2017 
 

What: Orchid Species Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 11 and 12 November, 2017 

Other Dates to Remember  
 

ü EDOS Inc will be having a couple of displays at 
the office of our Patron Joan Pease MP to advertise our 
show.  The first one will be 01 August, and the second 
one will be 5 September.  We will be looking for a couple 
of members to assist, and we will also need some plants.  
Please contact Milton if you can help out. 
 
ü We will be looking for volunteers to help out with 

a “Working Bee” to clean the tables on 31 August at the 
Kable residence.  If you can help out, please contact 
either Barry or Milton. 

 
ü Wynnum Plaza Display will be on 2 

September.  We will be looking for members to assist 
on the day from 9 am to 3 pm.  We will also require 
plants for the display. 
 
ü Redfest 2017 is on again this year – 8 to 10 
September.  EDOS Inc, in conjunction with Redlands 
Orchid Society Inc will be putting on a display.  We will 
need volunteers and plants to put on display, so please 
keep this date free in your calendar. 
Once again, you will not be expected to be there the 
whole time, but if you can spare a few hours it will be a 
big help. 
 
More information will be available in the near future. 
 
ü EDOS Inc Beginning With Orchids 23 
September, 2017 will be held at Fame Nursery, 
commencing with Morning Tea at 9.30 am.  This is a 
great information session for new and prospective 
members. 
 
ü QOS Inc Guest Society – EDOS Inc will be the 
Guest Society at the QOS Inc Monthly Meeting on 9 
October, plants to be benched by 7.30 pm.  Please 
consider attending and benching your orchids, to 
showcase our Society to other Societies.  Prizes will be 
given for 1

st
, 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 . 

 

Plants Worth Noting  
 
I didn’t think it was possible to have a black orchid 
flower, but there was one orchid on the bench at the 
last meeting that was so close!  It was Fredclarkeara 
After Dark 'SVO Black Pearl'.  It was absolutely 
stunning. 
The contrast between the different orchid genera on the 
bench was amazing.  Sitting next to the Fdk. After Dark 
with its “medieval darkness” was Bulbophyllum Thai 
Spider.  Its flowers were like a bunch of very delicate 



 

 

white tenticles with pink/mauve trim and stems, in the 
shape of a pompom.  Sometimes it is hard to believe 
that these are all the same type of plant - orchids. 
Then there was the Paphiopedilum Leeanum – it was 
massive!  It had at least 24 individual flowers, an 
absolute credit to the grower, and something for us all 
to aspire to. 
 

Anonymous 
 
Editor’s Note:  Thanks to whoever wrote this article.  
This is the sort of thing we are looking for – 
someone’s own opinion, nothing technical, just 
what you enjoy looking at.  If you don’t wish to have 
your name attached to an article (as this person had 
done) then I am happy to accept a pseudonym. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

EDOS Inc Show Vouchers  
 
For those Members who are lucky enough to win Prize 
Vouchers at any of our EDOS Shows, please be 
assured that these vouchers CAN be used at the EDOS 
Inc Trade Table at any time before the expiry date 
shown, or at the any of the Sponsors noted on the 
vouchers. 
 

 
 

WEBSITE 
 www.edos.org.au.  Our Webmaster Ray Girdlestone 

asks that if you have any Cultural advice or articles relating to 
orchid growing you think may be useful to others please pass 
it on to Ray for inclusion on the website. 

Ray can be contacted on email webmaster@edos.org.au  
or phone 3823 4277 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTES FROM THE EDITOR 

If anyone has any articles they would be interested in having included in the Newsletter please let me know. 
For anyone who is interested in receiving their Newsletter electronically, please let me know your email 

address and I will include you in our email group.  My email address is editor@edos.org.au 

GENERAL NOTICE  

Members who wish to record change of address or other membership particulars – please advise the Secretary  - email secretary@edos.org.au  or 
phone 3245 4528.   Disclaimer:  While the Management Committee and the Editor of the EDOS Inc Newsletter endeavour to assure the reliability 
of material and advertising printed in the Newsletter, neither EDOS Inc or the Editor can assume any responsibility for the views expressed in the 
Newsletter.   Editors of other Newsletters are advised that EDOS Inc will be happy if they decide to use material printed herein.  

http://www.edos.org.au/
mailto:webmaster@edos.org.au
mailto:editor@edos.org.au
mailto:secretary@edos.org.au

